Village of New Berlin Newsletter- JAN 2023

The Village Board wishes everyone the very best for the New Year.  
There was a great turnout at the Christmas Tree Lighting on December 10th. It is great to see the community come together for such special events. Santa joined us and handed out candy canes to the children. A special thank you to all those who contributed to make this year great; Chobani had a yogurt give a way, the New Berlin Police Department sponsored stuff the cruiser to assist the UV School in bringing Christmas to area youth in need, to all those who participated in the Chili, cookies and hot cocoa that was made available to the attendees, Michael Holbert who donated this years tree, the DPW, Community Event Committee and everyone else who helped make this year one to remember. 
The Village of New Berlin was proud to host the Spirit of Christmas at the Chobani Community Center. Despite the weather, once again it was a great success; we would like to thank all of you that participated. We hope everyone had a Merry Christmas.
[bookmark: _Hlk90296637]Looking to get involved and help the community. The Village of New Berlin is looking for interested individuals who are willing to join the Zoning Board. Please contact Mayor Pete Lennon at 757-218-8166. 
NOTICE OF ELECTIONS for VILLAGE OF NEW BERLIN
Please take notice that the next village election of officers for the Village of New Berlin will be held on Tuesday, March 21, 2023.  Independent Nominating petitions are available in the Village Office or by calling the office at 607-847-6389. The following offices will become vacant at the end of the current official year and are to be filled:
Two - Village Trustees Positions – term of two years each
One – Village Mayor Position – term on two years 
Absentee ballot applications are available in the Village Clerk’s Office, 13 South Main Street, New Berlin, New York during regular business hours. 
A special thanks to Santa and his elves for visiting the youth of the Village at the Chobani Community Center on the 18th of December. The kids got their pictures taken with Santa and even got to decorate cupcakes. 

Reminder of Local Laws:
As a reminder, parking on village streets is prohibited between December 1 and April 1 of each year, from 2AM to 6AM.  
Please be mindful of keeping sidewalks clear of snow and ice. According to Local Law: Streets and Sidewalks, Article II for snow and ice removal shall be the duty of every owner or occupant of any premises fronting on any public street to remove all snow and ice which may have fallen upon the sidewalk in front of said premises, within twelve (12) hours of the time such snow or ice accumulated. In case said sidewalk is not paved its full width, it shall be necessary to remove such snow or ice only from a space three (3) feet in width.
As a courtesy to the Fire Department, and as a reminder of the Local Property Maintenance Law, please keep fire hydrants clear of snow, flowers, and other growth to maintain clear visibility and access to the hydrants. 
VILLAGE BOARD MEETINGS are held the second Tuesday of each month at 6:30pm in the village office.  We welcome your attendance and hope to see you at a meeting in the near future.
